# Eye on the World June 18, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 18, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Comments about international monkeypox

- An article by Max Kozlov titled "Monkeypox Vaccination Begins—Can the Global Outbreaks Be Contained?" was posted at nature.com on June 8, 2022.
- A report by 26 authors titled "Urgent Need for a Non-Discriminatory and Non-Stigmatizing Nomenclature for Monkeypox Virus" was posted at virological.org on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "W.H.O. Will Rename 'Monkeypox' to Remove Stigma, Racism" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Mary Kekatos and Christine Theodorou titled "WHO to Assess Whether Monkeypox Outbreak Is a Public Health Emergency" was posted at abcnews.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Connie Gretler titled "WHO to Convene Emergency Meeting on Monkeypox Amid Rising Spread" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 15, 2022.

■ An article titled "Monkeypox Outbreak Poses 'Real Risk' to Public Health, W.H.O. Official Says" was posted at nytimes.com on June 16, 2022.

#### **International covid news**

- An article by Tiffany Ap titled "China's Overzealous Covid Testing Is Creating New Billionaires While Punishing the Poor" was posted at qz.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Bobbi-Jean MacKinnon titled "N.B. [New Brunswick] Reports Decrease in Covid-19 Deaths, Increase in Hospitalizations" was posted at cbc.ca on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Bobbi-Jean MacKinnon titled "Masking Still a Choice, but Risk of Covid-19 Reinfection [in New Brunswick] Is Real, Says [Chief Medical Officer of Health Dr. Jennifer] Russell" was posted at cbc.ca on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Federal Workers Suspended for Refusing Covid Jabs Will 'Absolutely Not' Receive Back Pay" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Conservative Leader [Candace Bergen] Vows to Fight Until All of Canada's Covid Mandates Are Dropped" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Yuka Hayashi titled "WTO [World Trade Organization] Nations Agree to Ease Patent Rights to Boost Covid-19 Vaccine Supplies in Poorer Nations" was posted at wsj.com on June 17, 2022.
- An article by David Meyer titled "Big Pharma Hates the WTO's [World Trade Organization] Deal to Let Poorer Countries Make Generic Copies of Covid Jabs; So Do Vaccine Equity Advocates" was posted at fortune.com on June 17, 2022.

# International climate change

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Vidal titled "Monkeypox Isn't the Disease We Should Be Worried About [But Rather Climate Change Will Exacerbate the Rapid Spread of Viruses and Pathogens]" was posted at theguardian.com on May 25, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "'Great Victory'—European Right Rallies to Defeat Europhiles in Climate Crazy Policy Votes" was posted at breitbart. com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Isolde Walters titled "The Jet-Setting Hypocrisy of the Super-Rich Climate Preachers! It's Not Just Harry and Meghan Who Lecture the World on Saving the Planet But Don't Walk the Talk" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.

## International climate change and coal

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Comments about international fossil fuels

- An article by Sophie Mellor titled "Putin Just Said That Russia Will Be Raking in Oil and Gas Profits for Years to Come, and 3 Key Data Points Show He Might Be Right" was posted at fortune.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Kate Duffy titled "Germany Paid Russia More Than \$12.5 Billion for Fossil Fuels Over the First 100 Days of the Ukraine War, Analysis Finds" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Dimitri Simes titled "Russia Reduces Gas Flows to Italy and Germany Amid Showdown With the West Over Ukraine" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 15, 2022.

## Comments about international food crisis

- An article by Heinz Strubenhoff titled "The War in Ukraine Triggered a Global Food Shortage" was posted at brookings.edu on June 14, 2022.
- An article titled "Deepening Food Crisis Will Push Global Displacement to New Records, UN Says" was posted at france24.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Roque Ruiz and Will Horner titled "Ukraine Is Struggling to Export Its Grain, and Here's Why [Due to Russia's Blockade of Black Sea Routes]" was posted at wsj.com on June 5, 2022.
- An article by William Mauldin and Jared Malsin titled "Turkey, U.N. Eye Sea Lane for Grain Through Ukraine's Mines" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.

## Pope's comment about Russia-Ukraine war

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "'World War III Has Been Declared': Pope Francis Weighs in On 'Complex' Situation in Ukraine" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.

#### Comments about nuclear arsenals

- An article titled "Global Nuclear Arsenals Are Expected to Grow as States Continue to Modernize—New SIPRI [Stockholm International Peace Research Institute] Yearbook Out Now" was posted at sipri.org on June 13, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Report: China Pursuing 'Substantial Expansion' of Nuclear Arsenal" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Lizzie May titled "Vladimir Putin's Bodyguards 'Collect His Excrement on Foreign Trips and Take It Back With Them to Moscow in Dedicated Briefcase to Stop Western Spies Collecting Intelligence About His Health' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.
- An article by John Haltiwanger titled "Russian State News Is One of Putin's Greatest Weapons During His Struggling Ukraine War" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Putin Is 'Preparing to Starve Much of the Developing World' in Order to Win Russia's War in Ukraine, Yale Historian [Timothy Snyder] Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 12, 2022.

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "U.S. Military Veterans Training Ukrainian Frontline Troops Say NATO's Artillery and Rocket Launchers Are Essential for Ukraine to Beat Russia" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 15, 2022.

## Will NATO expand?

■ Following is an excerpt from a policy found at "Enlargement and Article 10" at nato.int on May 18, 2022: "Since 1949, NATO's membership has increased from 12 to 30 countries through eight rounds of enlargement . . . NATO's 'open door policy' is based on Article 10 of it's founding treaty. Any decision to invite a country to join the Alliance is taken by the North Atlantic Council on the basis of consensus among all Allies."

## Sanctions against Russia

■ An article by Adam Solomons titled "Welcome to McDonaldski! Russian Fast-Food Rip Off (Where There's a 'Grandee' Instead of a Big Mac) Opens to an Enthusiastic Crowd and Long Lines After U.S. Corporation Pulled Out" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.

# **Comments about Russian oligarchs**

■ An article by Huileng Tan titled "The Rich Are Fleeing Russia, and More Than 15,000 Millionaires—15% of the Country's Ultrarich Population—Are Expected to Leave This Year" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 14, 2022.

#### Comments about Israel

- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Biden Administration Takes Major Step to Roll Back Trump's Jerusalem Embassy Move" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli's Government's Collapse as a New Energy Opportunity Arises" was posted at jpost.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian Terror Attacks Against Israelis in Turkey Foiled" was posted at jpost.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Between Mossad Ops, Iran Satellite Launches and Camera Removal: Who Is On Top?" was posted at jpost.com on June 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Kanishka Singh titled "Russian-Flagged Ships Transport Ukraine's Grain to Syria, [U.S. Satellite Imagery Company] Maxar Says" was posted at reuters.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Michael R. Gordon titled "U.S. Secretly Reviews Israel's Plans for Strikes Against Iranian Targets in Syria" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Iran

■ An article by Amir Vahdat titled "Venezuelan Leader, Iranian President Sign 20-Year Agreement" was posted at apnews.com on June 11, 2022.

- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Iran Is 'Dangerously' Close to Completing Its Nuclear Weapons Program, Israeli Prime Minister Bennett Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Iran Prepares for New Rocket Launch as Satellite Pictures Show Launch Pad at Desert Spaceport Amid Growing Tensions Over Tehran's Nuclear Ambitions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Jim Higgins titled "Europe Must Defuse the Iranian Nuclear Bomb Project" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Hansler titled "U.S. Unveils New Sanctions on Iranian Petrochemical Network and Front Companies" was posted at cnn.com on June 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Omri Hahmias titled "U.S. Pressures Iran by Targeting Chinese, UAE Companies" was posted at reuters.com on June 17, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Jordan Fabian, Jennifer Jacobs and Josh Wingrove titled "Biden's Saudi 'Pariah' Strategy Crumbles With World Craving Oil" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Di Paola and Prejula Prem titled "Nation With No Refinery [Estonia] Is Shipping Fuel to Biggest Oil Exporter [Saudi Arabia]" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Tierin-Rose Mandelburg titled "Saudi Arabia Confiscates Rainbow Pride Products" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Saudi-Backed LIV Tour

- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "You Are Complicit With Their Whitewash': 9/11 Group Blasts Golfers for Joining Saudi-Backed League" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "The Biggest Pay-Day in the History of Golf: Charl Schwartzel Pockets \$750,000 by Winning Saudi-Backed LIV Event Amid Backlash From 9/11 Victims' Groups and Anger From PGA" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by Jane Nam titled "Shocking Video of Women Diners [in Tangshan, China] Brutally Attacked by Men Sparks China Nationwide Outrage" was posted at yahoo.com on June 13, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Martin Quin Pollard titled "China Launches Third Aircraft Carrier, Named [the Fujian] After Province Opposite Taiwan" was posted at reuters.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "China's Newest Aircraft Carrier Shows Xi Jinping Catching Up With U.S." was posted at bloomberg.com on June 16, 2022.

■ An article by Natalie Neysa Alund titled "Giant 'Sky Eye' Telescope May Have Picked Up Alien Signals, Chinese Researchers Say" was posted at usatoday.com on June 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia and China**

- An article by Nahal Toosi and Lara Seligman titled "The U.S. Overestimated Russia's Military Might; Is It Underestimating China's?" was posted at politico.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Simone McCarthy titled "China and Russia Are Building Bridges [Launching the First Highway Bridge Over the Amur River Which Cuts Through 1,000 Miles of Their Roughly 2,500 Border Miles]; the Symbolism Is Intentional" was posted at cnn.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Simone McCarthy titled "China Will Support Russia on Security, Xi Tells Putin in Birthday Call" was posted at cnn.com on June 16, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- A Reuters article by Camillus Eboh and Felix Onuah titled "Nigeria Suspects Islamic State of Killing 40 in Catholic Church" was posted at reuters.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Guns Must Not Be Used for Self-Defense, Canada's Trudeau Insists" was posted at dailywire.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Mob [in Mexico] Lynches Man, Sets Him on Fire Over Social Media Accusations" was posted at cbcnews.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Japan: Police Arrest Man for Breaking Into Shinto Shrine With Putin Curse Doll" was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Houthi Terrorists, Delisted by Biden, Continue Using Child Soldiers Despite Promise to U.N." was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Regina Garcia Cano and Astrio Suarez titled "Colombia Faces Presidential Choice Between Leftist, Populist" was posted at apnews.com on June 16, 2022.



An article by Allen West titled "The Left's Moral, Constitutional and Judicial Relativism" was posted at townhall.com on June 13, 2022. Following is the article.

There is a Chinese curse that says, "May you live in interesting times." We are certainly there. We are at a time when the blatant hypocrisy before us would be laughable if not so doggone serious.

What ails America today is the complete and abject relativism of the progressive socialist left when it comes to moral, constitutional, and judicial matters . . . truth.

- Truth is not situational or subjective, but that is what the left wishes us to believe.
- Truth to them is rooted in their ideological agenda, all else be damned.
- It is the greatest evidence of Machiavellian thought; their ends will always justify their means. And their ends shall be attained by any means necessary.

Let's start with the hilarious grand production called the January 6 hearings. Am I the only one who feels that it is dangerous that we now have a DC Bastille?

Yes, when did we get to the point where Americans can be held, detained, for months, years, with no formal charges, and no trial? I find it quite perplexing that all of a sudden, the FBI can scour the country and find folks who were in DC that day . . . yet, they cannot find a single member of Antifa?

The left can demonize regular Americans yet even the Vice President, Kamala Harris, worked to raise bail funds to have violent protestors released from jail.

And why do we not have hearings on these domestic terrorist groups like Antifa who go about, masked, clad in black, destroying government buildings and assaulting police? Yes, a laser into the eyes of a person is an assault. Hmm, no banning of that weapon.

Where was the leftist outrage when Maxine Waters and Chuck Schumer issued threats against members of the Trump administration and also Supreme Court justices?

Chuck Schumer should be investigated for stating that Justices Gorsuch and Kavanaugh would "reap the whirlwind and not know what hit them."

Well, last week, someone was arrested and admitted his intent to assassinate Justice Kavanaugh and we heard nothing from the left.

They were also silent when an avowed Bernie Sanders supporter and patron of MSNBC decided to assassinate members of the Congressional Republican baseball team.

Does anyone believe that if constitutional conservatives were marching outside the homes of leftist justices they would not be immediately thrown in jail?

This is the playbook of progressives, socialists, leftists, Marxists, and communists—coercion, threats, intimidation, and ultimately violence. It is the rise of the mob and the creation of a mobocracy and a two-tiered justice system that works against regular Americans.

The progressive socialist left's agenda is to disarm legal, law abiding, responsible Americans and leave us powerless to defend ourselves and our families against the criminals they enable. We have a right to keep and bear arms, and it is a right that "shall not be infringed."

Just last week I was astonished at the imbecilic comment from Joy Behar (yes, I know, that is a regular for her) stating that when Blacks get guns in America, gun laws will change.

- The two fastest growing demographics for gun ownership in America are women and Blacks.
- And Blacks are arming themselves due to the lack of safety and security in their communities, per leftist policies of criminal catch and release.
- Matter of fact, it was a Black man from Chicago, Otis McDonald, who took his case to the Supreme Court, McDonald v City of Chicago, and won the decision of application of the Second Amendment to states and municipalities.
- It was also the National Rifle Association that gave firearms training to Black civil rights organizations in the south as the Democrat Party was once again unleashing the KKK against Blacks.
- As well, it was Democrats who denied Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. his application for a license to carry, a clear violation of the 14th Amendment to the Constitution, something the Democrat Party did not support.

The justice system has been weaponized against political opponents of the Left. Hillary Clinton's lawyer can indeed lie to the FBI, but no worries, just get a partisan DC jury and all will be well. But, if you are Roger Stone, LTG Michael Flynn, and Peter Navarro, the left will use their powers to unlawfully detain you and destroy you.

The corrupted justice system is instrumental in the left's resetting of our values. The system now protects those who would take advantage of vulnerable children. In Dallas, there was recently a "drag your kids to pride" event held at a gay bar. The left encourages "grooming" children for illicit purposes. Where was child protective services in this case? Try and have a school field trip to a place of Judeo-Christian faith heritage significance, and watch leftists go apoplectic.

Morals, our Constitution, and our system of justice are not relative to any political ideology, they are concrete truths and foundations in a free society, especially this Constitutional Republic. If we continue to allow the jackhammering of our foundation by the deranged and demented leftists in America, we will fall. I am committed to never allowing that to happen . . . are you?

This is your call to action, be better informed, educated, and activated. Join us at the American Constitutional Rights Union, and for God's sake, take a stand.

Steadfast and Loyal.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "Feminism Has Weakened Women" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2022. Following is the article.

Here's a joke:

"Every girl is bi. You just have to figure out if it's polar or sexual."

This joke was retweeted last week by Dave Weigel, a Washington Post reporter. He retweeted it because he thought it was funny. He thought it was funny because it is.

But, of course, unless a joke is at the expense of straight, white males, such humor is banned by the Left.

A real brouhaha at the newspaper started when a colleague of Weigel's, Felicia Sonmez, complained that the tweet was misogynistic. On The Washington Post's internal website, she wrote that Weigel's retweet sent "a confusing message about what the Post's values are."

The Post's chief spokesperson, Kris Coratti, then issued a statement condemning Weigel: "Editors have made clear to the staff that the tweet was reprehensible and demeaning language or actions like that will not be tolerated."

The newspaper's national editor, Matea Gold, wrote, "I just want to assure all of you that The Post is committed to maintaining a respectful workplace for everyone. We do not tolerate demeaning language or actions."

The Post's executive editor, Sally Buzbee, added: "The Washington Post is committed to an inclusive and respectful environment free of harassment, discrimination or bias of any sort."

Post video technician Breanna Muir supported Sonmez for "speaking out against harassment, discrimination and sexism . . . These tweets/rts not only hurt women in our newsroom but make it extremely difficult to do our best work. Ultimately, it creates a toxic work environment."

Another Post reporter, Jose A. Del Real, tweeted that Weigel's retweet was "terrible and unacceptable." However, Del Real added that because Weigel apologized—Weigel had immediately tweeted, "I just removed a retweet of an offensive joke. I apologize and did not mean to cause any harm"—Sonmez and others should stop attacking him. As a result, Del Real was attacked—so much so that he temporarily deactivated his Twitter account. When he reactivated it, he posted a statement saying he had faced "an unrelenting series of attacks intended to tarnish my professional and personal reputation." He also accused Sonmez of "repeated and targeted public harassment of a colleague (Weigel)."

Apparently, additional Post employees began criticizing one another over the issue, and according to CNN, "By Monday morning, tension at The Post was still high." Another left-wing site, the Daily Beast, put it this way: "a multifront war within WaPo is raging."

Sonmez, who had previously sued the Washington Post for sexism—a suit she lost—has been let go by the paper. (The Post had suspended Weigel for a month without pay.)

In addition to providing the nation with another example of the Left's meanness, hypersensitivity and war on humor (unless directed at white males), this episode also reveals something important about feminism.

In the true Orwellian spirit of the Left, the overriding claim of feminists that feminism empowers women is the opposite of the truth. Over the past half-century, modern feminism has not strengthened women, but weakened them.

It is worthy to note that, except for Del Real, who called for civility and compassion toward Weigel, every Washington Post actor named in this story—Felicia Sonmez, Matea Gold, Kris Coratti, Breanna Muir—is a woman.

That's why they were horrified by the joke. Few men—despite the fact that feminist activism has also rendered a great many American men weak—would find a similar joke about men offensive. Most men would find it funny.

For the record, every man I know is married to a strong woman. The notion that men are not attracted to (or are threatened or intimidated by) strong women is a feminist myth. While undoubtedly some men seek weak women, most men find weakness in women (as in men) unappealing.

In feminist Newspeak (Orwell's term for the totalitarian redefining of language), when applied to women, "strong" means "easily offended," and "perceiving oneself as a victim."

Tragically, many women, especially young women, have come to accept those definitions of "strong."

No wonder the depression rates among young American women are the highest ever measured.



An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Oil Experts Release 10-Point Plan for Biden to Fix Energy Crisis That Has Erupted Under His Leadership" was posted at dailywire.com on June 16, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Lift Development Restrictions on Federal Lands and Waters
- Designate Critical Energy Infrastructure Projects
- Fix the NEPA Permitting Process
- Accelerate LNG Exports and Approve Pending LNG Applications
- Unlock Investment and Access to Capital
- Dismantle Supply Chain Bottlenecks
- Advance Lower Carbon Energy Tax Provisions
- Protect Competition in the Use of Refining Technologies
- End Permitting Obstruction on Natural Gas Projects
- Advance the Energy Workforce of the Future



An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "These [27] Democrats Voted Against Protecting the Supreme Court Justices [With the Final Vote Being 396-27]" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Joyce Beatty of Ohio
- Jamaal Bowman of New York

- Cori Bush of Missouri
- Veronica Escobar of Texas
- Adriano Espaillat of New York
- Chuy Garcia of Illinois
- Sylvia Garcia of Texas
- Josh Gottheimer of New Jersey
- Raul Grijalva of Arizona
- Steven Horsford of Nevada
- Pramila Jayapal of Washington
- Brenda Lawrence of Michigan
- Barbara Lee of California
- Tom Malinowski of New Jersey
- Marie Newman of Illinois
- Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez of New York
- Bill Pascrell of New Jersey
- Donald Payne of New Jersey
- Ed Perlmutter of Colorado
- Ayanna Pressley of Massachusetts
- Mike Sherrill of New Jersey
- Albio Sires of New Jersey
- Rashida Tlaib of Michigan
- Norma Torres of California
- Nydia Velazquez of New York
- Maxine Waters of California
- Bonnie Watson Coleman of New Jersey



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Christopher Hutton titled "Gap Between CEO and Worker Wages Grew Even Wider in 2021: Report" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 7, 2022.

# Violence by pro-life activists

■ Looking back to September 2019, an article by Kate Smith titled "Violence Against Abortion Clinics Hit a Record High Last Year; Doctors Say It's Getting Worse" was posted at cbsnews.com on Sept. 17, 2019.

# Violence by pro-abortion activists

■ Looking back to May 2022, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Abortion Vandalism and Violence Appears to Be a Pattern" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

- An article by Isaac Willour titled "Pro-Life Activists Report Increasing Violence as Dobbs Decision Looms" was posted at the dispatch.com on June 9, 2022.
- A video and an article by Harriet Alexander titled "17 Anti-Abortion Centers Have Been Firebombed Since Last Month's Leaked Supreme Court Draft—as Video Shows Moment Office of Pro-Life Washington GOP Is Torched" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Arsonists Firebomb Pro-Life Legislator's Office in Latest Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Ashley Oliver titled "'Just the Beginning': Democrats Lean Into Scare Tactics Ahead of Abortion Ruling" was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Letter Signed by Radical Abortion Group Jane's Revenge Declares 'Open Season' on Pro-Life Pregnancy Centers" was posted at foxnews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Caroline Downey titled "Pro-Life Leaders Send Letter to Attorney General Garland Demanding Response to Pro-Abortion Terrorism" was posted at national review.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Pro-abortion violence against Court Justices**

- An article by David Harsanyi titled "Democrats Wanted to Intimidate Justices; Now It's Getting Dangerous" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "After Kavanaugh Assassination Attempt, Leftists Just Went to the Home of Another Supreme Court Justice [Amy Coney Barrett]" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "A 'Horrific' Escalation: Pro-Abortion Group Targets Amy Coney Barrett's Kids, Fellow Parishioners" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "That Someone Wanted to Kill Justice Kavanaugh Fits the Left's Narrative" was posted at townhall.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Kavanaugh's Neighbor Speaks Out Against Protesters, Details 'Horrific' Experience Since Roe vs. Wade Leak" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by David McLoone titled "Pro-Abortion Activist Indicted for Attempted Murder of Justice Kavanaugh" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2022.

# 27 Democrats voted against protecting SCOTUS

■ An article by Emily Gordin and Katelyn Caralle titled "House Approves Bill to Provide Security Protection for Supreme Court Justices and Their Families in Response to Threat Against Kavanaugh—With 27 Democrats Opposing It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

## 22 of those 27 voted extra security for themselves

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "22 Democrats Who Voted Against Extra Security for SCOTUS Justices Approved It for Themselves After January 6" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 15, 2022.

## Comments about pro-life

- An article titled "Have a Pro-Life Conversation With Your Family" was posted focusonthefamily.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Abortion History: How Future Generations Will Look Back on Abortion" was posted at focusonthefamily.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'Protecting Our Kids—What Could Be More Important Than That?' [Proclaims the Politician Who Steadfastly Supports Abortion]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "At-Home Abortion Pill Startups Are Reportedly 'Filling the Void' for Abortion Access" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Abortion Activist Arrested for Chaining Himself to SCOTUS Fence Claims Authorities Dropped Charges Out of Fear of 'Public Perception' " was posted at dailywire.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Jimmy McCloskey titled "One in Five Pregnancies Was Aborted in 2020, New Research Shows, With 930,160 Terminations Carried Out: Demand for Procedure Rises for First Time in 30 Years as Supreme Court Moves to End Roe vs. Wade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "American Medical Association Calls Abortion Bans 'Violation of Human Rights' Ahead of SCOTUS Abortion Decision" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Biden Considers Declaring National Public Health Emergency If Roe Overturned" was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Pelosi Won't Say If She Agrees With Pope Francis and St. John Paul II That Abortion Is Murder" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Asked About Attacks on Churches and Crisis Pregnancy Centers, Pelosi [Avoided the Question and] Said It's 'Not Right' to Politicize the Right to Choose" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Francesca Maglione titled "Mexico's 'Aborteria' Is a Haven of Last Resort for Women From Texas" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 17, 2022.

## Comments about politicians and communion

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Colorado Bishops Advise Catholic Politicians Who Voted for Pro-Abortion Bill to Not Receive Communion" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.

## The right to bear arms

■ An article by Staff titled "Justice [Joseph Story, Who Served on the Supreme Court From 1812 to 1845]: "The Right . . . to Keep and Bear Arms . . . Offers a Strong Moral Check Against the Usurpation and Arbitrary Power of Rulers' "was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.

## Keep an eye on gun control

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by John Daniel Davidson titled "School Shootings Aren't Caused by Faulty Gun Laws, But by the Collapse of the Family" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Bill Press titled "Opinion: There's No Way to Fix the Second Amendment; Let's Just Get Rid of It" was posted at cnn.com on June 9, 2022.
- A video and an article by Gabriel Keane titled "Video: Kyle Rittenhouse Confirms Joe Biden Is in His 'Legal Crosshairs' for Defamation Lawsuit" were posted at valiantnews.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Zeballos-Roig titled "37 House Democrats Roll Out a Bill to Hit AR-15-Style Weapons With a 1,000% Tax That Could Pass Congress Without Republican Support" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Luke Gentile titled "Watch: Anti-Gun Protesters at March for Our Lives Don't Know What an AR-15 Is" were posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by William Sullivan titled "The Democrats' Quest for Gun Control May Harm Black Americans Most of All" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Mike DeBonis titled "Brewing Senate Deal Marks Inflection Point for Gun Rights Movement" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Karl Evers-Hillstrom titled "[Matthew] McConaughey Hires DC Lobbyists in Gun Control Push" was posted at thehill.com on June 16, 2022.

# Pro-gun activist scares crowd of anti-gun activists

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Counter Protester [Pro-Gun Protester at Anti-Gun Rally] Storms Stage at 'March for Our Lives' Rally in Washington D.C.—Shouting 'I am the Gun' and Causing Stampede as Activists Flee in Terror Amid Demonstrations Across U.S. Against Gun Violence" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.

## **Comments about school security**

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "[Matt] Gaetz [of Florida]: If Democrats Cared About Children, They Wouldn't Leave Them as 'Sitting Ducks in Gun-Free Zones' at School" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Biden Says He Owns 2 Shotguns, Dismisses Idea of Arming Teachers" was posted at foxnews.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Ohio GOP Gov. DeWine Signs Bill Allowing Teachers to Carry Gun After 24 Hours Training" was posted at justthenews.com on June 13, 2022.

## Astonishing report about assassinations

■ An article by Greg Wilson titled "Leftists SPLC [Southern Poverty Law Center] Poll Includes Shocking Finding About Democrats' Support for Assassinations" was posted at dailywire.com on June 10, 2022.

# Hollywood's role in school shootings

- An article by Giulia Carbonaro titled "Critics Bash Matthew McConaughey for Glorifying Gun Use in Movies" was posted at newsweek.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Bill] Maher: Hollywood's 'Unbridled Romanticization of Gun Violence' Influencing Mass Shooters" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Do Psychiatric Meds and War Games Lead to Mass Shootings?" was posted at mercola.com on June 16, 2022.

# Information governance board

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Revealed: 'Ministry of Truth' Formed to Fight 'Conspiracy Theories' Regarding Covid-19, 2020 Election, Domestic Violent Extremism" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 9, 2022.
- A press release titled "Memorandum on the Establishment of the White House Task Force to Address Online Harassment and Abuse" was posted at whitehouse.gov on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "New Kamala Harris Task Force Looks a Lot Like the Disinformation Governance Board" was posted at dailywire.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter

- An article by Deepa Seetharaman and Sarah E. Needleman titled "Elon Musk Talks Staffing, Free Speech, Remote Work in Twitter Employee Meeting" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Elon Musk Speaks to Twitter Staff in First All-Hands Meeting Where He Turned Up 10 Minutes Late, Mused About Aliens and Said He Will Tolerate 'Pretty Outrageous Tweets' Ahead of His \$44 Billion Takeover" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.

## Comments about free speech

■ An article by Caroline Vakil titled "[California Governor Gavin] Newsom Joins Trump's Truth Social to Call Out 'Republican Lies' " was posted at thehill.com on June 16, 2022.

## Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "The FBI May Have Conducted as Many as 3-4 Million Searches of Americans' Electronic Data Without a Warrant Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2022.
- Looking back to early May 2022, an article by Ryan Morgan titled "CDC Tracked 20+ Million U.S. Phones to Monitor Covid Lockdown Compliance Says New Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 3, 2022.

## Comments about government and corporate censorship

- The following excerpted definition of the Streisand Effect: "A phenomenon that occurs when an attempt to hide, remove, or censor information has the unintended consequences of increasing awareness of that information . . . It is named after American singer and actress Barbra Streisand, whose attempt to suppress the California Coastal Records Project's photograph of her residence in Malibu, California, taken to document California coastal erosion, inadvertently drew greater attention to the photograph in 2003" was posted at wikipedia.org on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "'Streisand Effect' [Which Is the Attempt to Hide Information Actually Resulting in the Greater Spread of the Information] Supercharges '2000 Mules' and 'What Is a Woman?' " was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Ashley St. Clair titled "Twitter Employees Debate Banning Libs of TikTok in Leaked Screenshots" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Phillip W. Magness titled "Is Twitter-Famous [Accuser of Plagiarism] Princeton Historian Kevin Kruse a Plagiarist?" was posted at reason.com on June 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about climate warriors**

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Biden Climate Adviser Gina McCarthy Calls on Big Tech to Censor Opposers of Biden's Climate Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Gary Bauer titled "Your Pain at the Pump Is Biden's Plan" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Is Biden Purposely Raising Gas Prices to Fuel His Green Agenda?" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- A video and an article by Jack Murphy titled "Watch: Biden's 'Plan' to Destroy the Oil Industry Resurfaces in 2020 Video" were posted at neonnettle. com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Flashback [to 2019]—Joe Biden: 'I Guarantee You We're Going to End Fossil Fuels' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 16, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Elon Musk calls for immediate drilling

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Angelo Isidorou titled "Elon Musk Calls for Immediate Increase in Oil and Gas Output" was posted at the-postmillennial.com on March 4, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Biden half-heartedly calls for drilling

- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Biden Calls for More Drilling After Pushing to Shift Economy Away From Fossil Fuels" was posted at the postmillennial. com on June 13, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Trevor Hunnicutt and Jarrett Renshaw titled "Biden Blasts Oil Refiners for Record Profits on Pain at the Pump" was posted at reuters.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Sends Letter to Oil Companies Blasting Them for Profits, Demanding They Increase Oil Production" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-Exxon slams Biden

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Says Exxon 'Made More Money Than God This Year'—Blames Them for Gas Price Spike" was posted at dailywire. com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Exxon Mobil Slams Biden in Fiery Letter" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Oil Companies Level Biden After He Threatens the Industry" was posted at dailywire.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Oil Companies Hit Back After Biden Blamed Surging Gas Prices on Their Profit 'Greed'—As They Accuse Him of Not Doing Enough to Address Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.

## Fossil fuel-new regulations

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden Administration Proposes Plan to Have All Americans Pay \$350 to Upgrade Their [Gas-Burning] Furnaces So They Are 'Energy Efficient' by 2029" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—stealing fuel

- An article by Danielle Lama titled "Suspects Stole Nearly 1,100 Gallons of [Diesel] Fuel From Central Florida Gas Station [in St. Cloud], Police Say" was posted at fox35orlando.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Gas Thief Set Himself on Fire While Trying to Siphon Gas From Box Truck in Salt Lake City Parking Lot: Police Say Skyrocketing Prices Have Led to Sharp Increase in Fuel Theft as Desperate Americans Seek Relief" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

- An article by Andrew Eversden titled "New Senate Bill Would Speed Pentagon Purchase of Electric Non-Tactical Vehicles" was posted at breakingdefense.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Biden's Energy Secretary Jennifer Granholm Insists High Gas Prices Are 'A Very Compelling Case' to Buy an Electric Car: Official Is Worth \$8 Million and Recently Exercised \$1.6 Million Stock Option in Electric Car Company" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

## Which is worse—incompetence or lies?

- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Claims His Administration Has Achieved the Most 'Robust Recovery in Modern History'—Despite Gas Prices More Than Doubling Since He Entered Office, Approval in His Handling of the Economy Plummeting and Inflation at a 40-Year High" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino Blasts Biden for the United States' Crises: He Is Incapable or Completely Unwilling to Respond" was posted at foxnews.com on June 11, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Misleadingly Says Inflation 'Going Down' If You Don't Count Gas and Food" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Rex Hutting titled "Inflation Is Now Rooted in the Necessities of Life; Which Means the Fed Has Little Hope of Lowering the Cost of Living Without Throwing Millions Out of Work" was posted at marketwatch.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Joe Biden's Claim That the U.S. Has the 'Fastest Growing Economy in the World' During Chat With Jimmy Kimmel Was False—With 50 Countries Including UK and Italy Surging Ahead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "'Since I Took Office, Families Have Less Debt and More Savings': Biden Makes Series of False Claims as He Addresses Labor Unions—and Gets Angry as He Slams 'Lies About His Reckless Spending' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

■ An article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden Insists Recession Is Not Inevitable, Admits Americans Are 'Really, Really Down' and 'Need Mental Health'—and Calls Republican Claims He Caused Inflation 'Bizarre' in First Press Interview Since February 10" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.

## Food shortage

■ An article by Tyler Durden titled " 'We Are Teetering on the Edge': Food Shortage Worries Mount as Pennsylvania Farms 'Crushed' by Record Diesel Prices" was posted at zerohedge.com on June 16, 2022.

## Shortage of baby food

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "White House Spox [Karine Jean-Pierre] Flips Through Binder for 20 Seconds, Can't Find 'Anything New' on Baby Formula" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.

#### **Deficit**

■ An article by John Stossel titled "Biden Brags That He Cut the Deficit—but U.S. Debt Is Actually Rising, Quickly" was posted at nypost.com on June 10, 2022.

## Fraudulent pandemic relief funds

- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "More Than \$10 Billion in Fraudulent Pandemic Relief funds Returned to U.S. Government" was posted at justthenews.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article titled "\$863 Million in Biden Stimulus Payments Went to 597,000 Prison Inmates" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 13, 2022.

#### **Government taxation**

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$3,374,629,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record Through May" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Grace Kay titled "Truckers Warn Skyrocketing Diesel Prices Are Making U.S. Supply-Chain and Trucking Industry Unsustainable" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Zahra Tayeb titled "Lumber Prices Are Tanking as Rising Interest Rates Means More Americans Are Finding It Harder to Buy a Home" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Caterpillar to Relocate Its HQ From Illinois to Texas After 100 Years Because It Will 'Attract New Talent and Opportunities' As It Joins Elon Musk's Tesla As Latest Firm to Leave Woke State" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Sharon Terlep and Allison Prang titled "Tampon Makers Bolster Production to Avert Major Shortages" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Real estate

- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Property Prices Plunge by Up to 20% Across Parts of U.S. as Buyers Shun the Market Amid 'Bidenflation' and Spiking Interest Rates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Mortgage Rates Hit 5.78%—the Largest Weekly Increase Since 1987 and Well Above the 3.11% Recorded at the Start of the Year: House Prices Are Expected to Surge Despite Tumbling Affordability" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Tim Ellis titled "Housing Market Update: Share of Homes With Price Drops Reaches New High as Mortgage Rates Top 2008 Levels" was posted at redfin.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Airline industry**

■ An article by Brad Dress titled "Delta Pilots Say They've Been Flying 'Record Amount of Overtime' Amid Flight Cancellations" was posted at thehill.com on June 16, 2022.

## Punishing innocent border agents

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Mounted Texas Border Patrol Agents Falsely Accused of Whipping Haitian Migrants 'Will Be Disciplined—Despite Being Cleared of Criminal Wrongdoing' After Biden Promised He'd 'Make Them Pay' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled " 'That's So Wrong!': Dana Perino Gives Geraldo Rivera an Earful Over DHS Plans to Punish [Innocent] Border Agents" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "'Every State Is Now a Border State': Indiana AG Sues Biden Administration Over Border Policies" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "[Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke: 'I Think the Border Is Pretty Great Right Now'" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Mexico Breaks Up Massive Migrant Caravan, But Gives Migrants Free Pass to Travel to U.S." was posted at theblaze.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "79 Buses of Migrants Transported to Washington Under Abbott-Ducey Initiative" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Alicia A. Caldwell titled "Illegal Border Crossings Hit Record in May" was posted at wsj.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "In May, Biden's Border Crisis Yielded the Highest Number of Border Arrests Ever Recorded" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 16, 2022.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

#### Comments about election news

- Looking back to May 2022, a video and an article by Andrew Stiles and Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: "Stacey Abrams Struggles to Explain Why Black Turnout Is Soaring Under 'Jim Crow 2.0'" were posted at freebeacon.com on May 24, 2022.
- An press release titled "Former U.S. Congressman and Philadelphia Political Operative Pleads Guilty to Election Fraud Charges" was posted at justice.gov on June 6, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Davis titled "Mail-In Ballots, Other Mail Found Along Busy San Diego Freeway" was posted at fox5sandiego.com on June 15, 2022.

## Leftists angering Hispanic voters

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "New Left-Of-Center Poll Shows Seismic Shift in Hispanic Political Support" was posted at dailywire.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Ally Mutnick and Sarah Ferris titled "Latino Democrats Vent Their Fury After Foreboding Special Election Loss in Texas" was posted at politico.com on June 15, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Matthew Whitaker titled "Biden Executive Order Defunds the Police by Another Name [by Awarding or Depriving Federal Discretionary Grants]" was posted at foxnews.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "His Son Was Killed After Seattle Police Abandoned Their Precinct in the CHOP Zone; Now He's Settled a Wrongful Death Lawsuit With the City" was posted at dailywire.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Dean Balsamini titled "NYPD Exodus: Police on Pace to Quit, Retire in Record Numbers" was posted at nypost.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "Visitor Logs Show That Biden's White House Has Hosted Several 'Defund the Police' Activists" was posted at theblaze.com on June 13, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive theft

■ A video and an article by Tom Brown titled "Shocking Moment Eight Masked Gunmen Storm New Jersey Jewelry Store Swiping '\$1 Million' Worth

- of Items in 60 Second Smash-and-Grab as Traumatized Employees Lay Motionless" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Chelsee Yee titled "Organized Retail Crime Threatens Hawaii's Economy" was posted at khon2.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- Looking back to March 1995, an article by Patrick Fagan titled "The Real Root Causes of Violent Crime: the Breakdown of Marriage, Family and Community" was posted at heritage.org on March 17, 1995.
- An article by Matt Sledge titled "NOPD [New Orleans Police Department] Chief Tells City Council He Sees Progress on Violent Crime, but Homicide Levels Stay High" was posted at nola.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Crime Spills Into Dozens of Minneapolis Suburbs, Sparking Fear Among Residents" was posted at foxnews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Victims Compensation Board Providing Assistance to 202 Violent Crime Victims in Kansas" was posted at kmbc.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Comments about January 6 Capitol riot**

- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Confederate-Flag-Toting Man, 52, Who Stormed the Capitol With His Son, 24, Is Found Guilty of Disorderly Conduct and Entering a Restricted Building on January 6: Both Men Face Up to 20 Years in Prison" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Mike Lindell Says He Offered to Publicly Testify Before the January 6 Committee, But They Didn't Want to Talk to Him" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Ivanka Recalls Her Father's 'Heated' Call With Pence on January 6 as Aides Say Trump Called His VP a 'Wimp' and 'P\*\*\*y': January 6 Committee Also Hears How Lawyer John Eastman Asked Rudy [Giuliani] to 'Be on Pardon List' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Mica Soellner titled "Jan. 6 Committee Praises Pence for Bucking Trump, Credits Him for Saving Democracy" was posted at washingtontimes.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Michael Kunzelman titled "Anti-Vaccine Doctor [Dr. Simone Gold Who Founded 'America's Frontline Doctors'] Sentenced to [60 Days in] Prison for Capitol Riot" was posted at apnews.com on June 16, 2022.

# Audience of televised January 6 hearings

■ In the next two headlines, notice the contrast of journalistic standards in reporting about the ratings of the first January 6 Hearing on June 9.

- An article by Samuel Chamberlain titled "Primetime Jan. 6 Committee Hearing Outdraws Oscars With 20 Million Viewers" was posted at nypost.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article titled "First Jan. 6 Hearing Pulled About 20 Million Viewers, Far More Than Highest Ratings for 'Apprentice' " was posted at msnbc.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Mark Moore titled "Ratings Slump for Second Jan. 6 Hearing as Around 10 Million Tune In" was posted at nypost.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Only 20% of Voters Say They Will Watch All of the Televised January 6 Hearings While Four in 10 Say They Aren't Watching Any of It: Poll" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Margaret Buckley titled "Mika [Brzezinski of MSNBC] Leads 'Morning Joe' in Complaints Over Lack of January 6 Hearing Coverage" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Curtis Houck titled "CBS Skips Hunter's Laptop in Interview With Ex-Wife; Insists He's 'A Frequent Headline' " was posted at newsbusters. org on June 16, 2022.

## Conservatives criticize televised hearing about January 6

- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Jan. 6 Hearing Coverage Is Complicity in Campaign to Fool the Public" was posted at foxnews.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Micky Wootten titled "Tucker [Carlson] Blasts 'Pure Lie' of Jan. 6 Rioters Causing Death of 5 Cops" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Pelosi's Stalinist Show Trial" was posted at gingrich360.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Cheney, Milley Say Trump Never Called Pentagon on January 6, Omit That He Approved National Guard in Advance" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Emily Jacobs titled "Former AG [William] Barr: Jan. 6 Panel Not 'Optimal Mechanism' to Probe 'Legitimate Areas of Inquiry' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Ashli Babbitt's Widower Speaks Out About Sham Jan. 6 Hearing" was posted at rumble.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Trump Slams Democrats' Jan. 6 Hearings: 'Desperate to Change the Narrative of a Failing Nation'" was posted at justthenews.com on June 14, 2022.

# Did Pelosi reject Trump's recommendation for National Guard?

■ Looking back to March 2021, an article by Tim Pearce titled "Pelosi Denies Trump Claim She Rejected Offer for 10,000 Troops at Capitol on Jan. 6" was posted at dailywire.com on March 2, 2021.

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Tristan Justice titled "Both Warned of Potential J6 Violence, Meadows Put National Guard on Standby While Pelosi Refused Them" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 25, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2021, a Reuters article by Jan Wolfe titled "Trump Wanted Troops to Protect His Supporters at Jan. 6 Rally" was posted at reuters.com on May 12, 2021.
- An article by Alec Schemmel titled "Trump Administration Was Ready to Deploy National Guard on Jan. 6, Capitol Police Timeline Shows" was posted at thenationaldesk.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Jon Jackson titled GOP Doubles Down on Claim Pelosi Rejected National Guard Before Jan. 6 Riot" was posted at newsweek.com on June 9, 2022.

## Reaction to comments by Jack Del Rio

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Jack Del Rio Calls January 6 a 'Dust Up'—Blasts Double Standard on George Floyd Protests" was posted at dailywire.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Defensive Coordinator Jack Del Rio Questions Why 'The Summer of Riots, Looting, Burning and the Destruction of Personal Property' Is Not Discussed" was posted at themix.net on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Glasspiegel titled "Jack Del Rio Apologizes for Calling Jan. 6 Capitol Riots a 'Dust-Up' " was posted at nypost.com on June 8, 2022.
- An article by Mike Jones titled "NAACP President Calls for Commanders' Jack Del Rio to Resign or Be Fired for Jan. 6 Remark" was posted at usatoday.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Washington Commanders [Previously Called Washington Redskins] Coach Jack Del Rio Fined \$100,000 for Comments on George Floyd, January 6 Riots" was posted at dailywire.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Mike Florio titled "[Former NFL Player] Ed Reed: \$100,000 Fine of Jack Del Rio Is 'Not Enough' " was posted at nbcsports.com on June 11, 2022.
- A video and an article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson Calls [NFL Washington] Commanders' [Coach] Ron Rivera a 'Fascist Moron' After Fining [Assistant Coach Jack] Del Rio \$100,000 Over January 6 Comments" were posted at breitbart.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Former ESPN Host Keith Olbermann Calls on the NFL to Ban Jack Del Rio—'Get That Son of a B\*\*\*\* Off the Field' " was posted at boundingintosports.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Greg Cote titled "'Free Speech? Ignorance Just Cost Jack Del Rio \$100,000; He's Lucky to Still Have a Job" was posted at miamiherald.com on June 13, 2022.

- An article by Lorenzo Reyes titled "Commanders Coach Ron Rivera Says Jack Del Rio Apologized to Team for Jan. 6 'Dust-Up' Comments" was posted at usatoday.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by John Keim titled "Washington Coach Ron Rivera Says Jack Del Rio Apology to Commanders Was 'Well-Received' " was posted at espn.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Mark Inabinett titled "Commanders' [Defensive Tackle] Jonathan Allen Critical of Twitter, Not Jack Del Rio" was posted at al.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Kiyan Kassam titled "Jack Del Rio Was Right About the George Floyd Riots, and He Was Punished for It" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 15, 2022.

## School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

- Looking back to October 2021, a press release titled "Justice Department Addresses Violent Threats Against School Officials and Teachers" was posted at justice.gov on Oct. 4, 2021.
- Looking back to October 2021, a letter of apology by the NSBA [National School Boards Association] was posted at nsba.org on Oct. 22, 2021.
- A mission statement including "We Are Moms, Dads, Grands, Aunts, Uncles, Friends" is posted at momsforliberty.org.
- An article by Olivia Hajicek titled "NSBA's [National School Boards Association] Apology for Letter Comparing Parents to Terrorists Hasn't Stopped the FBI From Targeting Free Speech" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 15, 2022.

#### Comments about teachers' unions

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Paying Their Dues: How a Leading Teachers Union [American Federation of Teachers Also Called AFT] Used a Quarter of Their Funds to Elect Democrat Candidates" was posted at dailywire. com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Randi Weingarten [President of Leftwing American Federation of Teachers Union] on Arming Teachers: 'We Have the Judgment to Shoot a Bad Guy, But Not to Plan Lessons?' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.

## **Keeping information from parents**

■ An article by Alex Oliveira titled " 'This Is Not Part of the Curriculum': Parents' Fury After It's Revealed NYC Has Spent More Than \$200,000 Sending Drag Queens Into Schools to Read to Kids as Young as Three—Sometimes Without Parental Consent" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.

# Transgenderism—religious comment

■ An article by Matt Lamb titled "Transgenderism Is a Sin Against at Least Four of the Ten Commandments: Franciscan Priest" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2022.

## Transgenderism—federal government comments

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "'What America Is All About': Nancy Pelosi Calls It 'An Honor' to Appear on Drag Queen Show" was posted at dailywire.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Biden Directs HHS to Expand Access to Trans Sex Change Surgeries, Including for Children" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Top Democrats Call for Gender-Neutral Bathrooms in the Capitol" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.

## Transgenderism—general comments

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Finally, MLB Players Stand Up Against Woke Mob [Jason Adam, Jalen Beeks, Brooks Raley, Jeffrey Springs and Ryan Thompson Rejected the Woke Uniforms Because of 'Faith-Based Concerns']" was posted at townhall.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Nik Popli titled "[Retired NBA Star] Dwyane Wade Fears for His [15-Year-Old] Transgender Daughter's Safety 'Every Moment' She's Away" was posted at time.com on June 7, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "[Retired NBA Star] Dwyane Wade [Who Has a 15-Year-Old 'Transgender' Daughter] Blasts Legislation Barring Biological Males From Women's Sports" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Baculi titled "Nicole Maines Says Upcoming Introduction of Her Transgender Arrowverse Hero Dreamer in DC Comics Canon Is Needed 'To Give Queer Children a Superhero Who Will Fight for Them' " was posted at boundingintocomics.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Starbucks Is Trying to Take Away 'Gender-Affirming' Care, Unionizing Workers Complain" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Study [From the Heritage Foundation] Contradicts Transgender Narrative, Suggests Puberty Blockers Spike Youth Suicide" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

# **Comments about Disney influence on children**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Bailey Duran titled "Disney's Obsession With Grooming Children Is Nothing New, But Their Openness About It Is" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 5, 2022.

# Comments about Florida and Disney

- An article by Chris Morris titled "Disney Pumps Brakes on Plans to Move 2,000 Jobs From California to Orlando" was posted at fortune.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Ken Martin titled "Disney Delays Moving 2,000 Jobs to Florida Amid Fight With DeSantis" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about Gina Carano**

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Jeremy Fuster titled "Fired 'Star Wars' Actress Gina Carano Kicks Off Post 'Mandalorian' Project With the Daily Wire" was posted at thewrap.com on Oct. 12, 2021.
- An article by Megan Basham titled "With 'Terror on the Prairie,' Gina Carano Takes on the Entertainment Establishment" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

## Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Black] Pastor [Marc Little]: Biden Blaming [White Supremacy' for Violence Against Blacks, When His Soft-On-Crime Policies Are Responsible" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Yellowstone Goes Woke and Renames Mount Doane as First Peoples Mountain After Backlash Over Explorer Gustavus Doane Who Took Part in Massacre of 175 Blackfoot Native Americans in 1870" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Cops Bust 31 Members of White Supremacy Group Patriot Front Planning Riot at Idaho Pride: Found Packed Into U-Haul Van With Shields, Riot Gear and a Smoke Grenade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.

# **Comments about critical race theory**

■ An advertisement for a free eBook written by Dr. Ben Carson titled "Get Your Free [eBook] Copy of '5 Answers to Critical Race Theory' " is posted at american cornerstone.org.

# Comments about crimes against Asian citizens

- An article by Carl Samson titled "Asian American Journalist Says She Was Denied Anchor Promotion for Being the 'Wrong Minority' " was posted at nextshark.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Filipino Family Attacked at North Hollywood Fast Food Drive-Thru by Man Who Called Them 'So Asian' " was posted at yahoo.com on June 13, 2022.

# Comments about crimes against Black citizens

■ An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "White Gunman, 18, Who Killed 10 Black People at Buffalo Supermarket Is Charged With 26 Federal Hate Crimes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.

- An article by Minyvonne Burke titled "New York Man Faces Hate Crime Charge After Video Shows Him Hurling Slur at Black Pastor" was posted at nbcnews.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Brooke Leigh Howard titled "Two White Men Arrested After Viral Videos Capture Terrifying Attack on Black Teen" was posted at thedailybeast.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- Looking back to July 2020, an article by Mike Gonzalez and Andrew Olivastro titled "The Agenda of Black Lives Matter Is Far Different From the Slogan" was posted at heritage.org on July 3, 2020.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Judge Backs Home Depot's Ban on Staff Wearing Black Lives Matter Slogan Because It Unnecessarily Politicizes the Workplace" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Private Massachusetts Catholic School [Nativity School in Worcester] Is Excommunicated by Local Bishop [Robert J. McManus] for Refusing to Remove BLM and Pride Flags—After Being Warned Both Represent Ideologies That 'Contradict' Church Teaching" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 17, 2022.

# **Comments about police misconduct**

■ An article by Melissa Koenig and Alex Oliveira titled "White Michigan Cop Charged With Murdering Black Man Patrick Lyoya After Shooting Him in the Back of the Head During Scuffle Over Taser Is Fired" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.

# **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

- An article by Lindsay Watts titled "Loudoun County Judge Removes Commonwealth's Attorney's Office From Criminal Case" was posted at fox5dc. com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Wilson titled "Lawmakers Announce Impeachment Proceedings Targeting Left-Wing Philadelphia DA" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Suspect Who Killed Two California Officers Was Out on Probation Thanks to Soros DA" was posted at the postmillennial. com on June 16, 2022.

# Amber Heard should probably keep quiet

■ An article by Lillian Gissen titled " 'This Could Spur Another Lawsuit': Legal Experts Reveal Johnny Depp Could Take Ex-Wife Amber Heard to Court for

'Republishing' Her Abuse Allegations Against Him in Today [Show] Interview" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

- An article by Lillian Gissen titled "'She's Sunk to a New Low': Amber Heard Faces Furious Backlash Online for Repeating Abuse Allegations Against Johnny Depp in Today Show Interview—as Critics Slam [Her] for Continuing to 'Spout Sickening and Delusional Lies' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Dave Quinn titled "Juror in Johnny Depp Defamation Trial Says Jury Didn't Believe Amber Heard's 'Crocodile Tears' " was posted at people.com on June 16, 2022.

## Comments about covid-19 origin

- An article by Maria Cheng and Jamey Keaten titled "WHO: Covid Origins Unclear, but Lab Leak Theory Need Study" was posted at apnews.com on June 9, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison and Jerry Dunleavy titled "WHO Report Sparks Renewed Clash With China Over Covid-19 Origins" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 12, 2022.

## Comments about monkeypox in U.S.

■ An article by Erin Prater titled "The Americas' Health Watchdog Just Went on Emergency Alert Over the Monkeypox Outbreak" was posted at fortune. com on June 15, 2022.

# **Comments about Anthony Fauci**

■ An article by Jack Bingham titled "Double-Vaccinated and Double-Boosted Fauci Tests Positive for Covid" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccines

- An article by Martin Armstrong titled "Bayer Head Admits Covid-19 Vaccine Is Gene Therapy" was posted at armstrongexonomics.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article titled "Are Covid Jabs Causing Leukemia? A Preliminary Analysis of Adverse Event Cases" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Erin Prater titled "How Long Is Your Covid Vaccine Good For? You Can Soon Find Out, Thanks to a New Test That Informs Patients of Their Immunity's 'Magnitude and Duration' "was posted at fortune.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "FDA Recommends Moderna and Pfizer Covid Vaccines for Children Between Six Months to Five Years Old—Despite Experts Saying They Are Least at Risk From the Virus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Steve Contomo titled "DeSantis Defends Florida's Decision to Be Only State Not to Preorder Covid Vaccines for Kids Under 5" was posted at cnn.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about fake vaccination cards

■ An article by Ronny Reyes titled "More Than 80 NYC Teachers Are Accused of Submitting Fake Vaccine Cards as Part of \$1.5 Million Scheme 'Run by a Holistic Pediatric Center' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

- An article by Laura McMillan titled "CDC Updates Map, Recommends Masks for 1 Kansas County [Cherokee County]" was posted at ksn.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Herner titled "Masks Recommended as Nashville Covid-19 Cases Rise" was posted at nashvillepost.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Joe McLean titled "Face Masks Mandated for 5,500+ Personnel at NAS [Naval Air Station] Jacksonville" was posted at news4jax. com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Frank Donnelly titled "Vaccinated for Covid? Then You Don't Need to Wear a Mask in S.I. [Staten Island, New York] and State Courts" was posted at silive.com on June 16, 2022.

#### Media comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Kylee Zempel titled "Even With the Media Tossing Her Softballs, Biden Press Secretary Karine Jean-Pierre Can't Get the Bat Off Her Shoulder" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Holds Private Briefing With Mothers and Influencers on Baby Formula Crisis and Covid Questions Without Taking Questions From Press After Heated Briefing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.

#### Comments about the media

- An article by Brad Slager titled "NBC News' Chuck Todd Continues to Flounder as His Show Attempts to Book a Member of Congress Who Passed" was posted at redstate.com on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Yikes: AP Tries to Explain Interview With Radio Host—Who's Been Dead for Two Years" was posted at redstate.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Bill] Maher: New York Times 'Buried' Attempted Murder of [Justice Brett] Kavanaugh" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Ashley St. Clair titled "Chalkbeat Launches Tool for Journalists to Choose Sources Based on [Race or Gender] Identity" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "Networks Ignore Abortion Activists' Terroristic Threats Over Roe Decision" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 16, 2022.

- An article by Mark Finkelstein titled "Muy Macho Joe Scarborough [of MSNBC] Fantasizes About Beating Up Capitol Tourists Taking Pictures" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "USA Today Deletes 23 Articles After Reporter [Gabriela Miranda] Fabricated Sources, Gave False Evidence to Investigators: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on June 16, 2022.

## **Comments about investigation by John Durham**

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Corrupt Media Suddenly Covers Michael Sussmann's Acquittal After Ignoring His Criminal Trial for Weeks" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 1, 2022.

## Speculation about sins of powerful politicians?

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Elon Musk Asks Why 'Leaking' Justice Department Won't Spill Jeffrey Epstein and Ghislaine Maxwell's Client List and Says It's 'Odd' Officials Remain Silent on Billionaire Pedophile and His Madam" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 5, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: DNC Reschedules Fundraiser With Kamala Harris for Lack of Ticket Sales" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

# "Let's Go, Brandon"

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 3, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Let's Go Brandon,' the Coded Profanity Aimed at Biden, Helps a Little Black Boy With Autism Tackle His Fears" was posted at thegrio.com on June 14, 2022.

# Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[CNN Political Commentator] Van Jones: When Biden Stumbles, 'You Wonder' [About Him]—Dems Are Asking About Biden's Age and Stamina" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

■ An article by Nikki Schwab titled "No Record Found of 'Unlikely' Claim Biden Made to Naval Academy Graduates That He Had Been 'Appointed to the Academy in 1965' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

## Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Increasing Number of Democrats Express Doubt Over Party's Future With Biden, Concern for GOP Momentum: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Ronny Reyes titled "Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez Refuses to Say She'll Back Joe in 2024 After Report Suggests Democrats Believe It 'Can't Be Biden' and the President 'Should Announce His Intent Not to Seek Re-Election' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Shelby Talcott titled "A Slew of Democrats Are Quietly Hoping Biden Won't Run in 2024" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Henry Rodgers and Diana Glebova titled "We Asked All 50 Democratic Senators If They Would Endorse Biden in 2024; Only 5 Said 'Yes' [and the Other 45 Senators Did Not Respond]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "We Asked the NRCC's [National Republican Congressional Committee] Top [10 Vulnerable] Democrat Targets If They Would Endorse Biden in 2024; None Said 'Yes' [Choosing Not to Respond at All]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 16, 2022.
- An article by Dymond Green titled "The California Exodus Continues as Residents Head South of the Border" was posted at cnbc.com on June 12, 2022.
- An article by Eden Arielle Gordon titled "Selena Gomez Introduces 'Friend' Michelle Obama at When-We-All-Vote Summit" was posted at popsugar.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Republican Senate Nominee in Ohio] J.D. Vance: Democrats Push 'Race Essentialism'—One Race Is 'Bad,' Another Is a 'Victim' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Squad Member [Jamaal Bowman] Threatens 'Civil War' If GOP Takes House" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Greg Wilson titled "Watch: Biden Turns American City [Detroit] Into Punchline in Speech to Big Labor" were posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Left-Wing Groups Destroying Themselves From Within Over Wokeness" was posted at townhall.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Republicans Are More Likely to 'Preserve Democracy' Than Democrats: Fox News Poll" was posted at foxnews. com on June 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "New Group [Dissident Project] Seeks to Educate America's Young People About [the Evils of] Socialism" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2022.
- A website titled "Welcome to the Dissident Project" is posted at dissident-project.org.
- A subhead on the Dissident Project website titled "Education Against Authoritarianism" is posted at dissidentproject.org.
- An article by Will Alexander titled "It's Time for the Country to Wake Up; They're Poisoning Us" was posted at townhall.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Republican Mayra Flores U.S. House Seat in South Texas, First GOP Win There in 150+ Years" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Mike Lindell Says Walmart, MyPillow's Biggest Distributor, Is 'Canceling' Him and Pulling His Pillows From Its Stores: 'Shame on You, Walmart' " was posted at businessinsider.com on June 17, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Illinois Republican Adam] Kinzinger: "I Can't Support Donald Trump, Even If He's the Republican Nominee in the Future' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Trump-Endorsed Adam Laxalt Wins Nomination in Nevada U.S. Senate Republican Primary" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2022.

#### General interest

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Adam Liptak titled "Coach's Prayers [in Bremerton, Washington] Prompt Supreme Court Test of Religious Freedom" was posted at nytimes.com on April 23, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Sports Illustrated Accuses Praying High School Football Coach [in Bremerton, Washington] of Eroding a 'Bedrock of American Democracy' [With the Erroneous Interpretation of the Phrase 'Separation of Church and State']" was posted at breitbart.com on June 13, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Montana Gov. Greg Gianforte Declares a Statewide Emergency After 'Unprecedented' Yellowstone Flooding Leaves Dozens Trapped as Roads and Houses Collapse Into Swollen 13-Foot High Rivers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "Rescuers Pluck Stranded Yellowstone Residents From Their Homes Along Riverside as 'Unprecedented' Flash Flooding Shuts Down National Park for First Time in 34 Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "[Tennessee] Sheriff Warns Against Picking Up Folded Cash in Street, Here's Why [Because of Possible Fentanyl and Methamphetamine Exposure]" was posted at wnd.com on June 14, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Up to 10,000 Cattle Dies as Extreme Heat Bakes Kansas" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Moment Chicago Commuter, 20, Leaps Onto Subway Tracks to Rescue Man Who Had Fallen Onto Electrified Third Rail After a Brawl and Pulled Him to Safety: 'I Could Feel the Shocks Through My Body, but It Didn't Stop Me' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 10, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Dramatic Moment Hero Teen, 17, Dives Into Chilly New York Bay to Rescue 18-Year-Old Who Accidently Drove Her SUV Over a Dock" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."